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Dear Praying Churches and Families, 

   Happy New Year!  What a blessing it is to start a new year in Germany.  Our new Sunday School wing was 

to be complete by the end of this month but unfortunately, our landlord is still on vacation (since October) 

and wasn‘t able to finish on time.  

November:  We had a busy month in November.  We had play practice, my mom came to visit, and we had a 

mission‘s banquet at Rhein River Baptist Church.  We also celebrated Thanksgiving with many church 

members at the Dining Facility on Post.  They have a huge dinner which is very delicious.  Then we 

celebrated together as a family later in the week.      

December:   Thank you for the prayers concerning our annual Christmas Play.  We had a few setbacks but the 

Lord worked them out. The play was very cute and the audience seemed to really enjoy it.  We did Patch the 

Pirate‘s "Harold the King", which has a salvation theme.  Please pray that the seeds which were planted will 

bear fruit. Our church also goes Christmas caroling to a nearby Army community every year and this year we 

went to the town of Velburg.  We had many families come out to listen and we truly enjoyed ourselves.  Then 

we went back to the church for the Gingerbread House contest.  This year a majority of the houses actually 

stayed up.  

January:   We welcomed the New Year with our German friends from our old building in Oberpfraundorf.  

First, we met in Hörmannsdorf for our midweek service, and then we went to the other building for the fun, 

food and fellowship.  On the 3rd we celebrated our 10th anniversary.  We had a good crowd and the service 

was very sweet. 

Thank you for the prayers concerning my brother Timothy and his eye disease.  The disease is not as 

aggressive as we first thought and he will not need transplants in the near future. 

Please pray for our Faith Promise Missions at HBC.  We have experienced a few low months in the area of 

giving.  This has not affected our missionaries as of yet, but if the giving doesn‘t pick up then I‘m not sure 

what decision the church will have to make for the future.  Please pray for our February revival with 

Evangelist Bobby Brown. 
Prayer Requests: 

New Sunday School wing  Mom‘s health (Diana Kendrick) 

Tim‘s eyes   Faith Promise Missions 

Revival Feb. 25-28 
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